LTPOA Minutes August 12,2014

     Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, Doug Leeker and Shelby Reneski.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m.  There were 11 people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report
     President Blaha informed us the salt shed garage had been sealed and thanked everyone who helped with it.  He also indicated the rope to go around the parking lot was in and we would be replacing the old rope. He will be making some calls to get a work party organized to complete this job.

Minutes

      June 8, 2014:  Since the meeting minutes have been printed in the Newsletter and are available online, Steve made a motion to waive reading them.  This was seconded by Marilyn. MOTION PASSED

Treasure’s Report

     Marilyn reported income of $76,806.80.  The cash inflow was a result of gate cards, 2014-2015 assessments and interest.  

     The total cash outflow amounted to $7,624.32.  The major items were Door Controls gate computer, labor and parts for $1048.63, Wallen grass cutting for $1,545.00, GCI Security for $1,132.00 and Marcal Rope and Rigging for the rope which amounted to  $2,918.94.

     The checking account balance has a balance of $309,996.76.
     John made a motion to approve the report and was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn sought approval to pay bills totaling $5,554.26, which includes gate cards, portable toilet, second quarter legal, July/August newsletter and road paint.

     Steve made a motion to approve the bills and was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn said Dale had cut the grass four times cleared some trees and sprayed the weeds for a total of $1135. She questioned if we would like for Dale to clear the tubes, under the road bridge, of the of trees and brush since he is down there cutting the grass already.  This would eliminate the need for volunteers.  There was an agreement among the board to have Dale complete this task.

     Marilyn suggested putting $200,000 in a money market because the checking has a large balance.  Marilyn made a motion to move $200,000 to a money market and  was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

     John reported he had a request for a boatlift to be put in by a dock from Jerry Couch.  His lots are G57, G58 and G59.  John said he is seeking pre-approval, pending a small sketch showing the property with the dock on it.  John said Jerry said he would provide the sketch and he has not given it to him.  Janet informed us those lots are 2nd tier.  John indicated a need to table this discussion until Mr. Couch has given him the sketch to show where the dock is located.

     John provided us with the plans for Ken Droege’s new home on lots M23, M24 and part of lot M25, which he is seeking approval.  The plans show the use of the existing pad foundation.  John Dauernheim questioned the distance needed from the culvert that runs down the lot near the planned new house. Steve asked John Dauernheim the distance from the easement required and John said he thought at least 15 feet from the center of the culvert.  John Johnson asked Doug to meet him on the property to take a look at the culvert.

Security

     Roy indicated there was nothing new on security now that they have a handle on the gate.

     Ed Hill asked if it was allowed to post no trespassing signs and roping off the common ground (lakefront) around the lake.  John informed the Ed that it is not allowed. The lots with the signs and roping are D13, D14 and D15A.  John made a motion to write a letter to the owner to inform him of the violation and was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Gate

     Rich said the motherboard had been installed.  Kurt Will with Will Electronics will be doing the video upgrade.  Janet Hirsh said they had a budget of $8,000 for the security gate computer of which the video upgrade would cost about $6,000.  This upgrade would allow online viewing of the cameras, for those who may need to view them.

Maintenance 

     Ken said there is still no salt available for purchase.  John Johnston gave Ken a name of a person to contact regarding a possibility. 
LTIA

     Shelby said the boat poker is scheduled for September 6th and we still need dock hosts.  
     The golf tournament is scheduled for September 20th and we are in need of hole sponsors, gifts and teams.
     This year instead of the Fall Festival, we are planning a Halloween Party for November 1st.  We have contacted Oliver Johnson to provide the musical entertainment.
Finance

     Janet said the finance committee met and developed a proposed budget.  Most of it is standard items.  There are some discretionary items.  Under property upkeep there is road repair and ditch excavation budgeted for $100,000.  Inlet creek restoration budged for $30,000.  Maintenance building budgeted for $8,000.  Under security, the security gate computer and video equipment, which was mentioned before in the Gate minutes. Ken made a motion to approve the budget and was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Website

     Janet said the deadline for submission of items to the next issue of the Newsletter is August 20,2014.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No reports.

Sewer

     Rich said the inspection of the step tanks continues.  They are visiting each home to clean the filters and inspect the tanks.  He said two tanks had been pumped due to excessive grease and five will need to be pumped due to excessive sludge. They have completed the inspection of the north side.  The sewer board will inform residents if there is a problem with their tanks.

Water testing and Dam Report

     Clarue said they had the water testing today and she should have the results in a week.

     Janet said there was red algae in coves K, L and C.  We have had it in the water before, but in the past it has been in the winter.  She stated that if a large amount was ingested, it could be neurologically dangerous to small animals and children.  Right now it is not a serious problem Janet said, and in fact it is not growing anymore, its dead.

     Clarue said she walked the dam today and it looks like it does need cutting.  The grass has been growing on the other side of the spillway and Dale has cut it and Clarue said it really looks good.  She said the water willow needs to be removed.  It needs to be sprayed behind the spillway and we will get Dale to complete this task.  She also indicated our license had been renewed.

     Clarue says she found the groundhog hole and it looks like the groundhog is gone.

Old Business

     President Blaha thanked Ed Hill for helping compile the list of where all the culverts, which went under the road, were located.  Steve said he has contacted Dale Wallen to inspect all of the 41 culverts to make sure they are open under the road and to clean out a ten foot perimeter where they are funneling in.  The expenditure would be between $750 and $1,000.  The second process is to have each homeowner clean out their ditches.  Ken made a motion to have Dale clean out the forty-one culverts and was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn said the North and South Lakeshore drives needed to be cut and Dale could do this for $750.  She made a motion to have Dale cut the grass and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
     Ed Hill said the water coming out of culvert at his property is at such a high velocity that it covers his dock with rock.  Steve said we would be happy to look at anything Ed found that would slow down this velocity. 
     Steve said he spoke with Bill McClarin three times this week and they are scheduled to meet Thursday, August 14th to discuss the dredging of the inlet creek that the $30,000 had been appropriated for in the budget.  John Dauernheim suggested we get Bill’s hourly rate. 
     President Blaha reported he contacted the county regarding the back taxes on the old Lowery property at 5902 S. Lakeshore.  The county employee suggested to Steve that we put a lien on the property, but the attorney’s office said it might cost more to put the lien on the property than is owed in back taxes.  Janet Hirsch informed us the sewer district files liens for $27.  She said that someone types it up, the sewer board approves it and the president signs it.  It is then notarized and taken down to the courthouse.  Steve told Janet that if she finds anything that we can do ourselves, he is all for it.

       Steve asked Doug about the gate issue he has been having.  Doug Leeker said he has a problem with his cell reception and opening the gate for family members.  As a result, he had to go to the gate late one night to open it for a family member.  Doug suggested we sell a code to residents for their personal use.  Rich Hirsch told Doug there have been problems with giving out private codes. It was suggested to use a landline for better reception to open the lake.  At this suggestion, Doug asked if everyone carried their phones around with them and the reply was yes, when expecting guests.  Janet suggested he get more gate cards.  Residents are allowed six cards.  Doug only has two at this time.  
     Marilyn announced that Earl Holt has two lots, C52 and C53 that he would like to donate to the lake.  He now lives in Texas.  Marilyn reported that if he gave us the two lots we would forfeit the $510 assessment we receive from him.  She questioned if we could sell them.  John suggested contacting the owners of the adjoining lots to see if they would like to buy them for $500.  Steve reported we have 18 lots for sale, none on the north side, representing  $4097 in assessments we are missing out on.  Roy suggested advertising them for sale on Craig’s list.  

     Steve reported that with 4” clean rocks placed at the top of the dam hill, Gordon could use his tractor to deposit the rock where needed, to improve the road.  Doug questioned the size of the rock and whether 2” might work better.  Then there was discussion on the weight of the truck and the rock. Steve asked Clarue to find out the gross weight allowed on the dam.  Clarue is also going to check with the engineer to find out exactly what they suggest we have done to the road.

     Steve said he had a conversation with Harry Hegger on Monday and he is concerned about a path that goes down by his house.  It sheds water onto his house.  He would like the board to do something different to the path.  Steve said Marilyn and John Dauernheim informed him the lake owns the five-foot wide path.  Steve asked the board if they were comfortable with shouldering responsibility to the path.  Steve announced that Mr. Hegger owns the property on both sides of this path and most residents, who own property on both sides of a path, take responsibility for the path improvements.  Roy stated that the board previously rejected another residents request for path improvement.  Doug reported that once the culverts are cleaned, that it might help with the water flow.  

     Steve indicted he would have Dale clean the ditches in front of all the 18 lake owned lots.  Marilyn then suggested sending out notices to all residents to clean out their ditches.
     There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:46p.m.
     Prepared by:

     Shelby Reneski

     Secretary

